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From the Principal’s Desk

Thank You
As we make our way to the end of another 
very successful term, I would like to thank the 
parents and extended families who care for 
our students, the staff who encourage and 
support our students every day and the students 
themselves who do their best to be respectful, 
responsible learners every day. We have an 
amazing school community and our students 
are thriving as a result. I am looking forward to 
welcoming the new Year 7 students in 2020 and 
seeing SGHS grow from strength to strength. 
Thank you all for your support.

End of Year Presentations
This week I had the pleasure of attending 
three events at which the achievements of our 
students were celebrated. The Presentation Day 
Assembly showcased the academic success 
of our students, the STAR Awards recognised 
students whose literacy skills and NAPLAN 
results have improved, and the Principal’s Tea 
Party celebrated the outstanding attendance 
(98% or more) of our students. It was lovely to 
share these celebrations with so many families, 
and I know that the students also appreciated 
the support.

Self-Care
The holiday season can seem somewhat 
overwhelming. However, it is important that 
as parents and carers, we take some time to 
look after ourselves. If you have ever flown 
on an aeroplane, you will be familiar with the 
words; “in the event of a loss in cabin pressure, 
secure your own oxygen mask first, before 
helping others”. If you don’t, the lack of oxygen 
in the cabin will render you useless and you 
will be unable to help anyone. So, over the 
next few weeks I would encourage everyone 
to do something that makes them happy. Take 
some time to care for yourself, so that you can 
take care of others and return safely in 2020.

Presentation Day

HSC & ATAR BBQ

The annual SGHS Presentation Day was held on Tuesday and was 
a great success. The event included the presentation of a variety 
of Special Awards, Academic Awards and the Principal’s Award for 
Excellence in each year group. We also showcased our talented 
Combined Dance Ensemble, Aboriginal Dance Ensemble and the 
Southside Singers. Well done to all the award recipients and thank 
you to the staff and sponsors who made the event a success.

We invite the 2019 HSC graduates to a BBQ breakfast 8.00 am on 
Tuesday 17th December ​in the quad. This will be a great opportunity 
to catch up with teachers and peers, and to share your results. Mr 
McKee will be cooking for you!



Monday 16 December
•	 Year End Activities

Tuesday 17 December
•	 Year End Activities

Wednesday 18 December
•	 Last day of school for students

Monday 27 January 2020
•	 Australia Day holiday

Tuesday 28 January 2020
•	 Staff Development Day

Wednesday 29 January 2020
•	 Years 7/11/12 students return to school

Thursday 30 January 2020
•	 Years 8/9/10 students return to school

Tuesday 4 February 2020
•	 Swimming Carnival

Diary Dates STAR Presentation
On Wednesday this week, SGHS held its end of year 
STAR Presentation & Celebration. More than 50 
students and their families came along for the award 
presentation and morning tea. 
STAR stands for Support, Tutoring and Reading. STAR 
supports over 100 students in a variety of ways across 
the whole school including helping students improve 
their literacy skills through our reading program and 
helping them to complete hundreds of assessment 
tasks throughout the year. In our MultiLit program, 
we had approximately 50 students participating. In 
NAPLAN this year we have STAR students who have 
achieved first in grammar and punctuation growth 
and first in spelling growth. Also, top five in reading, 
writing, grammar and spelling growth and top 10 in 
spelling and numeracy growth.   
Learning and support teachers would like to thank 
Ms Pizarro and Mrs Dewberry for presenting the 
awards and cutting the cake. Ms Pizarro’s speech 
was particularly thought-provoking and inspiring, 
emphasising the importance of reading. Special 
thanks to Sarah Butterworth and Kieran Jeffs for 
being our MCs and Tayarna Webb-Donovan for giving 
the Acknowledgement of Country. Mrs Wood and the 
Accelerated Hospitality class kindly offered to make 
the huge STAR cake, Keanu entertained us with his 
music and also thanks the canteen for so efficiently 
organising the catering.



Earn and Learn
Students in STAR are enjoying their new puzzles 
and games that were purchased with the 
Woolworths Earn & Learn Vouchers. Thank you 
from SLSOs and Learning and Support teachers

HSC Visual Arts Exhibition



Positive Behviour for Learning (PBL) Matrix
The PBL expectations for SGHG have been modified to only three expectations- Take Responsibility, Show 
Respect and Personal Best. Please discuss with your children how we can all strive to meet these expectation 
over the coming year.”

No Parking Zone
Please be mindful that the area in front of the hall is 
a bus zone between 8.00 - 9.00 am and 3.00 - 4.00 
pm on school days.
Council staff have been patrolling this area of late 
and a number of parents have incurred a $344 fine. 
Please also note that the area between the bus zone 
and the front of the school is a  no standing area and 
could also incur a fine.



Fire and Rescue

Tom Lavery took part in the Fire and Rescue Work 
Experience Program in Orchard Hills Sydney, a 
couple of weeks ago. Over the week he participated 
in a variety of activities such as the use of breathing 
apparatus, hydraulic tools and safety. Tom also 
experienced putting out real fires and participated in 
rescue simulations. Tom visited other Fire Stations 
in Sydney and visited the Museum of Fire. Tom really 
enjoyed the experience and learnt many valuable 
skills.

Mrs Pachos, our 
Year 7 Year Advisor 
for 2020, presented 
the Nymboida 
Primary School 
scholarship winner 
at their Presentation 
Day on Tuesday

Nymboida Presentation

Presentation Day 
Photos



Businesses We Love!

Please support those businesses that support our school
If your business would like to support our school give us a call on 0266421466



Community Notice 
Board




